
 
 
 
Candia Recycling & Energy Committee 

Public Meeting Minutes 
December 13, 2018 

 
Attendance:  Linda Bergeron, Gail Thomas, Clay Caddy, Al Couch, Recycling Center BOS 
representative Russ Dann. 
 
This meeting was added to the usual meeting schedule so that the warrant article for a Swap 
Shop addition could be finalized and submitted before the warrant deadline. The meeting was 
held at the library meeting room.  
 
As there were a number of people that had offered to help build the addition, it had been 
decided that it would be constructed using volunteers as this will save a substantial amount of 
money for the project.  Committee volunteers include Clay, Russ, and Al, Swap Shop volunteer 
Brian, and Paul Svobota of Twinbrook Construction. 
 
Clay had compiled a list of most of the building materials that would be needed for the Swap 
Shop addition and had priced out the items at Home Depot.  That estimate, plus a rough 
estimate of the cost of putting in a concrete pad and other costs, such as a wide door to 
accommodate larger items, was figured to be a between $4000 to $4500. 
 
Russ said he had spoken to Dennis about the site work that would be needed, and Dennis 
figured that would be around $1,000.  Dennis also said he could prepare the area for the 
concrete pad.   
 
Some construction ideas and other details were discussed, such as wiring.  Clay also suggested 
pitching the concrete pad slightly to make sure that it would drain any water that got in. 
 
Linda offered to work on setting up the warrant/signature pages.  Because a minimum of 25 
signatures of registered voters is required to have the warrant included for voting, some ideas 
were discussed that would help make sure enough signatures are gathered. 
 
After a review of all the information, and adding other necessary items to finish the project, 
such as the wiring and either skylights or windows, the amount decided for the warrant was 
$5,800. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Al Couch, Recycling/Energy Committee member 
 


